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MEMORANDUM FOR:  ALL REGIONAL ADMINISTRATORS AND DIRECTORS

VETERANS’ EMPLOYMENT AND TRAINING

ALL STATE EMPLOYMENT SECURITY AGENCY
ADMINISTRATORS (SESAs)

ALL STATE OFFICES OF WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

ALL ONE-STOP SYSTEM COORDINATORS

ALL REGIONAL ADMINISTRATORS - EMPLOYMENT
AND TRAINING ADMINISTRATION (INFO)

ESPIRIDION (AL ) BO

SUBJECT: USAJOBS

FROM:

I Purpose: To correct information provided in Veterans® Program Letter (VPL) 08-00
dated June 20, 2000.

II. Background: In section II, Background, paragraph two of VPL 08-00, there is a
statement that reads, “The USAJOBS data base is regularly transmitted to America’s Job
Bank (AJB) which forwards them to the State Employment Service Offices.” We have '
subsequently learned that this statement is not correct. There is a hyperlink from AJB to
USAJOBS and a hyperlink from USAJOBS to the AJB website. The link from ABJ to
USAJOBS may be accessed by clicking on “State Sites” on the AJB opening screen. The
next screen will have an icon called “Federal Jobs.” By clicking on the Federal Jobs icon,
the user will be taken to the USAJOBS Internet site. As previously indicated, USAJOBS
may be accessed directly on the Internet at: www.usajobs.opm.gov. :

I, Action: All staff are to be advised of this correction.



